
 

 

 

City Hall        September 7, 2021 
 
Due to the holiday on Monday the Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Tuesday, September 7, 
2021 at 7:00 pm by Mayor Kenneth Wichman. 
 
Council members present were Christi McKenzie, Dan Glotzbach, Toby McCullough and Trish Heim. James 
Meyer was absent. 
 
Also present were Alan Zlatnik and Jason Connell. 
 
Mayor Kenneth Wichman called to order Revenue Neutral Rate (RNR) hearing.  
 
Following review motion by Christi McKenzie to approve resolution 21-09-07 A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY OF 

ROSSVILLE, KANSAS TO LEVY A PROPERTY TAX RATE EXCEEDING THE REVENUE NEUTRAL RATE 
was seconded by Toby McCullough and carried. 
 
Mayor closed RNR hearing. 
 
Mayor Kenneth Wichman called to order 2022 budget hearing. 
 
Following review of proposed 2022 budget with proposed mill levy of 47.992 motion by Dan Glotzbach to approve 
2022 budget as presented was seconded by Trish Heim and carried. 
 
Mayor closed budget hearing. 
 
Motion by Christi McKenzie to approve minutes of the August 16, 2021 meeting as written was seconded by Trish 
Heim and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 Alan Zlatnik    $2,179.44 Tracey Taylor   $1,025.91 
 Lisa Stum      1,374.79 Michael Kirk     2,148.89 
 Randall Anderson     1,554.38 Bowe Behymer        635.19 
 Douglas Schreiner        283.26 Trent Stanley     1,260.28 
 Jacob Akin         229.68 Jason Connell     1,204.48 
 Kerry Dick         634.44 Harry Hammer III       753.52 
 Tina Dick         564.54 EFTPS-FedWH     1,705.53 
 EFPTS-FICA      2,940.94 EMPower Retirement       380.00 
 Grace Hier           60.00 Kansas Payment Center      123.69 
 Kansas Withholding Tax        786.14 KP & F       1,194.16 
 KPERS       1,882.47 AT & T Mobility        474.45 
 AFLAC          520.88 Fastdraws          63.87 



 Kansas Dept of Agriculture       285.00 Microsoft            8.00 
 U.S. Post Office         300.00 Kenneth Wichman       523.49 
 Alan Zlatnik      1,457.13 Frederick White          86.44 
 Lisa Stum      1,215.34 Michael Kirk     1,158.01 
 Randall Anderson        669.99 Douglas Schreiner         77.89 
 Trent Stanley      1,123.57 Jason Connell     1,067.76 
 Kerry Dick         416.28 Jacob Akin        209.17 
 Tina Dick         463.49 Harry Hammer III       384.14 
 Tracey Tayler         934.12 EFTPS-FedWH     1,037.18 
 EFTPS-FICA      2,062.42 EMPower Retirement       380.00 
 Grace Hier           60.00 Kansas Payment Center      123.69 
 Kansas Withholding Tax        494.17 KP & F      1,074.37 
 KPERS       1,258.21 Aramark        147.90 
 Barco Municipal Products Inc.       127.85 Brown Chevrolet-Buick, Inc.        31.26 
 Continental Research Corp.       655.95 Doug’s Pharmacy         21.17 
 Gary’s Auto Repair          90.32 Hawkins, Inc.     1,354.18 
 J. Warren Company Inc.        309.16 Jill Michaux        550.00 
 Kansas One-Call System Inc.         25.20 Ks Dept of Wildlife & Parks 45,000.00 
 Century Business Technologies         14.61 Ks State Treasurer-Bonds         127,871.88 
 CenturyLink         765.63 League of Kansas Municipalities      202.82 
 Charles D. Jones & Co., Inc.       419.31 Evergy      1,745.53 
 Lowe’s           882.09 Menards        593.87 
 Kansas Gas Service          93.21 Municipal Supply, Inc.       108.00 
 Microsoft             8.00 Yahoo           23.99 
 Networks Plus           39.60 Rossville Auto Supply         81.61 
 Zoom            14.99 Rossville Water Service       375.15 
 Rossville Water Service        300.16 Schwabb, Inc.          37.75 
 Stan Thompson           75.06 Stum’s Concrete       175.00 
 The Topeka Metro News       152.79 Triple Ray Construction       225.00 
 Wehner’s Thriftway        472.86 
 TOTAL               223,842.69 
 
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $223,842.69 was seconded by Toby McCullough and 
carried.  
 
Motion by Christi McKenzie to approve agenda as presented was seconded by Toby McCullough and carried.  
 
Clerk reported that 2021 Clerk Institute that Asst. Tracey Taylor was approved to attend would require 2 days of in 
person classes in Wichita as well as online training.  
 
Clerk inquired about changing banks for City accounts as check stock with US Bank is getting low. Following 
discussion council approved opening accounts at Flint Hills Bank and beginning process of closing US Bank 
accounts. 
 
Clerk reported that she had sent out email inquiry regarding the Cross Creek Homeowner’s Association in attempt 
to find contact information for sidewalk needed along property. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that WTC was done drilling and would now need to pull the wires. 
 
Superintendent Zlatnik reported that he had received additional quote for painting of water standpipe in the 
amount of $164,500.00 from McGuire Iron and would recommend that the City accept this bid in place of other 
previously approved. Council agreed. 
 
Superintendent Zlatnik reported that toilet in the women’s restroom at the park would need to be replaced as was 
leaking.  
 



Superintendent Zlatnik reported that the intersection of Pearl and Pottawatomie would be closed as new concrete 
is being installed to fix drainage issue. 
 
Superintendent Zlatnik noted that new bull pens at the baseball field have been constructed and after looking at 
deck noted that they would not be able to relocate.  
 
Council asked Superintendent Zlatnik to look at drainage issue at Hwy 24 and Navarre to see if can be fixed. 
 
Police Chief Jason Connell inquired about hosting Halloween celebration. 
 
Chief Connell reported that Officer Stanley’s vehicle was repaired. 
 
Chief Connell reported that he was working with the clerk’s office to begin a trial of the Homebase time card 
system. All departments should be activated and begin trial in the next few days. 
 
Chief Connell reported that as part of code enforcement they were looking at trees overhanging streets and 
sidewalks. 
 
Council expressed appreciation for officer Dick’s presence in school zones and painting of crosswalks on 
Hwy 24 and reported receipt of complaint about speed of vehicles around 3:30pm in the area of 
Main/Pottawatomie. 
 
It was reported to council that Rossville Community Development Committee would be meeting tomorrow 
in the City Park to work on plans for the Christmas Festival. RCDC is hoping to include parade this year. 
 
Christi McKenzie reported that the Rossville Community Library would be having a ground breaking 
ceremony for the construction of the new entrance and opening the 1971-time capsule on Thursday, 
September 16, 2021 at 10am. 
 
Motion by Toby McCullough to adjourn was seconded by Trish Heim and carried. Meeting adjourned at 
7:50pm. 
 

City Clerk 
Lisa M. Stum 


